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St. Helena’s Church of England Primary School 
“It is our responsibility to learn and achieve our dreams as a family” 

Upcoming dates 

Monday 11
th

 September 

Individual Photographs 
 

5pm Year 6 Curriculum Meeting 
with Mrs Roberts 

 
Tuesday 12

th
 September 

5pm Year 1 Curriculum Meeting 
with Miss Rinfret 

 
Wednesday 13

th
 September 

5pm Year 3 Curriculum Meeting 
with Mr Goddard 

 

Thursday 14th September 

3:30pm Year 4 Curriculum 
Meeting with Miss Wickland. 

Children may go to Hub FOC. 

 
Friday 15

th
 September 

Y6 11+ Verbal Paper 

 
Monday 18

th
 September 

6pm Full Governors’ Meeting 

 
Friday 22

nd
 September 

Y6 11+ Non Verbal Paper 

 
Monday 25

th
 September 

6pm Full Governors’ Meetiing  

 

Thursday 28
th

 September 

Y3 and Y4 walk to Alford Church
-more details to follow. 

Headteacher message 

A warm welcome to all for the start of the 
academic year. Whether you are a new family 
joining us, or a returning family, I trust you 
enjoyed the summer break. For all our new 
families, you are joining a school that will put 
your child’s best interests first. Our dedicated 
staff are here to support, nurture and 
accommodate our children at every stage of 
their educational journey. I know I can speak on 
behalf of all our staff who were so happy to 
welcome the children, it was amazing to see 
their happiness. 

As we now embark on another academic year, I 
would like to wish you all the very best. I hope it 
will be an enjoyable and successful year for you 
all.  

 

Welcome to our new 
members of staff. 

Welcome to Miss 
Rinfret who will be 

teaching Year 1 and 
Mrs Woodward our 

new Mid-day 
Supervisary Assistant. 

Ed Anderson 

Headteacher 
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Individual Photographs 

Monday 11th September 

All the children will have an individual photo and if 
children have siblings, there will be a family photo too. 
If you have pre school children who you would like to 
be included please come into school at 9am and wait 
in the office foyer. 

Little Explorers’ children will also be included but if it is 
not your child’s usual session on Monday you are 
welcome to come into school at 9am and wait in the 
office foyer. 

After School Clubs (3:30-4:30pm) 

The following after school clubs are available from 
next week: 

 

Monday   Multi-skills with JB Sport for Y1 and Y2 

Wednesday Tennis with Charlotte for Y3 and Y4 

Friday   Football with JB Sport for Y5 and Y6 

 

If your child would like to attend, please email the 
school office on admin@st-helenascofe.lincs.sch.uk 

Curriculum Information Meetings 

Year 1  Tuesday 12th September at 5pm 

Year 3  Wednesday 13th September at 5pm 

Year 4  Thursday 14th September at 3:30pm 
   (children may go into Home Learning Hub) 

Year 5/6  Monday 11th September at 5pm  

 

Please come along and meet your child’s teacher and 
find out what they will be learning this year. 
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Change of contact numbers or address 

 

If you have moved house or changed your contact 
telephone numbers please can you ensure the school 
office is notified of the new details. 

Thank you. 

 

Newsletter 

The newsletter will now be out on the first Friday of 
every month. 

 

Reading Cafe 

 

Reading Café for Year Reception to Year 6 will begin 
again on Tuesday 26th September 2023, 3:30pm to 
4pm in the school hall. 


